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Correspondence from Germany 

 

Spremberg, N. L.                       April 3rd, 1910 

  After extended absence, I must let you hear from 

me again to tell you, in Texas, a little about us. 

  The spring is now upon the land but it is not as 

nice and warm as over your way. Last winter was not very 

hard, as a matter of fact it did not freeze enough as to allow 

the breweries to harvest the needed amount of ice; so, now 

spring is constantly cold and unpleasant. It is truly as the 

people say: “Seven months of winter and then five months 

without summer.”  

 The second rail for the track between Cottbus and 

Goerlitz is not fully installed but will be completed and 

ready for service by June 1
st
. 

  The worker Spreitz, employed by the Terpe-

Neudorf mine, was shot on April 8th by the country 

constable Jendrosch from Burghommer. Spreitz attacked 

the gendarme on the transport path through the forest in an 

attempt to escape when he received the immediately fatal 

bullet wound. 

  More to come next time. With best greetings, 

   Math. Hantschko 

 

Translated by John Buerfeind 
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